
 

 
 
 
June 27th, 2025 
 
VIA WSAB Docket #2025-WSAB-POU-WMP 
 
Wildfire Safety Advisory Board 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
California Natural Resources Agency 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
Re: Notice of Re-Approval of Plumas-Sierra Rural Electric Cooperative’s Wildfire Mitigation Plan  
 

To Whom it May Concern, 
 
Plumas-Sierra Rural Electric Cooperative (PSREC) is pleased to submit our 2025 
Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP), in accordance with Public Utilities Code (PUC) 
Section 8387 (Senate Bill 901). The plan was presented to and approved by the 
PSREC Board of Directors on June 25th, 2025, to ensure that it complies with all 
applicable rules, regulations, and standards. PSREC does not anticipate any 
changes to wildfire risks within its service territory and has no significant updates 
since its last Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP). Based on both historical data and 
projected wildfire risk, PSREC has determined that its current WMP continues to 
adequately address these risks, and no substantive changes are warranted for 
this reporting year. PSREC's WMP will be prominently posted on our website and 
was made available for public comment during our June board meeting.  
 
PSREC appreciates the efforts and support of the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board 
in helping to mitigate wildfire risks in California. We look forward to your reviews 
and recommendations, and we will continue to evaluate our WMP annually.  
 
If you have questions regarding document submittals, please contact me by 
email at amy.brubaker@psrec.com or at 530-832-6012. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  

  
 

 
 

Amy Brubaker 
Regulatory Affairs Specialist 
Plumas-Sierra Rural Electric Cooperative 
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